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Check The Date 

 Annual Deliberative Session 2/4/17 

9:00am @AVS more info. on pg.3 

 Longmeadow Church Breakfast  

1/7/17 & 1/21/17 6:30am-10:00am 

 AVS Renovation Public info. Session 

1/19/17 6:30pm 

 Senior Citizen’s Holiday Dinner  

1/28/17 1:00pm more info pg. 8 

 License Your Dog!! 1/4/17-4/29/17 

 2017 Boat Registration Renewals 

Are Due 
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Happy New Year!! 

2017 

Thank you Auburn Residents 
for a great 2016. Let’s make 

2017 an epic year for Auburn. 
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News from the Auburn Town Hall  
 

Looking Forward to 2017 
 

As we look forward to the coming year and beyond, the Board of Selectmen was able to take some 
time in December and participate in a facilitated workshop meeting intent on identifying goals the 
Board of Selectmen had for the Town during the coming year. 

During the workshop meeting, the Board was challenged in a positive way to identify what they felt 
was working well in Auburn, and then focus on areas they felt needed improvements. 

In the not too distant future, the Board will have a formal document detailing their thoughts and dis-
cussions from this goal setting which will be shared with department heads, boards and commit-
tees, and the public as a whole. 

But in advance, we are pleased to indicate in general what the four main goals our Board identified 
for our collective efforts in 2017. 

 

 Focus on potential economic development efforts to bring either water and/or sewer service to 
areas on By-Pass 28 and/or the Wellington Business Park off Rockingham Road. 

 

 Infrastructure improvements including potential garage & storage building on the Safety Com-
plex property and improved storage capacity for salt storage at the Highway Department. 

 

 Focus on the implementation of recommendations from the Operational Reviews and Risk Anal-
ysis of the Fire and Police Departments, and to have a similar review conducted of general 
Town Hall operations.  The Town Hall review will include a focus on overall staffing and a look at 
Town building and property maintenance functions and responsibilities. 

 

 Review all property owned by the Town to enable the Board to consider the Town’s property 
holdings and make decisions as to whether continued ownership of the individual properties 
made sense for the Town. 

 

As we head towards 2017, we are optimistic that these are goals that can be worked on an 
achieved or at least moved forward during the next 12 months. 
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Redesign of Town Hall Entrance 
 

Last fall, we had to make some quick, temporary repairs to the front stairs of the Town Hall as time 
and age had taken its toll on the railings and stairs, which had become unsafe for the public. 

As we looked at the front of the building, we developed a sense that we should be looking at a little 
bit more of an improvement that would get the entirety of the front steps under cover and out of the 
elements – particularly for the winter months and the slippery weather. 

The Board worked with a building design firm in Manchester to develop a plan of improvement that 
addresses the safety and structural needs for the main entrance of the building, while also keeping a 
look and style that fits in with the building. 

The rendering below is the end result of these efforts.  The Town has a larger color poster size dis-
play of this rendering available for viewing at the Town Hall, in addition to having it posted on the 
Town website (www.auburnnh.us).   

We welcome your input and comments on this effort.  The Board intends to secure cost estimates for 
this work and potentially moving forward with it in the summer or fall. 

 

Save the Dates . . . . . . . . .  

As we look ahead, the annual Deliberative Session of Town Meeting will be held on Saturday, Feb-
ruary 4

th
 at 9 AM at the Auburn Village School, with a snow date of Saturday, February 11

th
.   

 

The annual School District and Town Election Day will be held on Tuesday, March 14
th
 from 7 AM to 

7 PM at the Auburn Village School. 

Happy New Year! 
 

James Headd  Richard Eaton  Dale Phillips 

Auburn Board of Selectmen  

http://www.auburnnh.us
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Breakfast With Santa 
 

On Saturday, December 10th Santa greeted over 100 children, their parents and 

volunteers at the annual Friends of the Griffin Free Public Library Santa Break-

fast Fundraiser. Since there was no snow yet, Santa left his sleigh and reindeer 

at the North Pole and arrived atop a fire truck driven by Auburn’s dedicated 

firemen.   

While feasting on pancakes and sausages everyone listened to Christmas music 

from the Auburn Village School chorus led by Ms. Crissy Ouellette and the band 

led by Mr. Matt Szopa.  The music was enjoyed by all, we have some very talent-

ed students at AVS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Friends would like to thank all who helped make this a wonderful morning…. 

The staff and students at AVS, the Fire Department, Gary Poulin, Lynne Howard, 

Frank Hanscomb , Roland Davis, Dave Sylvia, Bill Calder, Lori Miles, and most im-

portantly, our special guest, Santa, who came all the way from the North Pole to 

be with us.  

The Friends look forward to hosting this breakfast every year.  The proceeds 

have supplied the many museum passes available at the library, as well as Humani-

ties programs, Ancestry, and a telescope.  If you are able to help in any way 

please join us for one of our meetings on the first Monday of every month at the 

Library at 7:00 PM. 
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     We love working with the local Boy and 

Girl Scout troops and our Christian Education 

curriculum this year fulfills the requirements 

for the “God and Me” religious emblems for 

both organizations.  We look forward to cele-

brating Boy Scout Sunday in February with 

Troop 127 who meet at the church, along with 

other Scouts in our church family.  March will 

bring our celebration of Girl Scout Sunday.  

 Café Church: Have you been away 

from church… or have never been to church… 

but find yourself seeking?   Then Café 

Church may be for you.  Once a month (this 

month it will be Monday, January 16th) we 

will gather in the Fellowship Hall of the 

church at 6:00 for a light meal and time of 

interactive worship.  No reservations are re-

quired, come as you are.    

 Community Office Hours: Pastor Ruth 

holds office hours out in the community on 

Wednesdays from 11-1:00, and is available to 

speak with anyone during that time.  In Janu-

ary, she will be at Turnpike Pizza.  The loca-

tion may change throughout the year, please 

see our Facebook page for location or call the 

church office.    

 We of the Longmeadow Congregational 

Church, UCC wish to all our brothers and sis-

ters in Auburn a very Happy New Year.  In 

the United Church of Christ, we seek to “Be 
the Church” in the world.  If you are looking 

for a church home, please join us.  If you 

have any questions, please contact our Pastor, 

Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-2907.  Friend us on 

Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/

Longmeadow/ 

 

Longmeadow Congregational Church, 

United Church of Christ sends to all of our 

Auburn neighbors best wishes for joy in this 

New Year.  We invite you to join us in worship 

at 4 Wilson’s Crossing Road in Auburn as to-

gether we worship the God who is Still 

Speaking.  We come together for worship on 

Sunday mornings at 9:30 with Christian Edu-

cation for children and child care available at 

the same time.  

 December was a very busy time for us 

and we thank all of our friends in town who 

supported our Snowflake Fair and joined us in 

worship at Christmas time.  As we enter the 

new year, we do so with thanksgiving for all 

God has done for us and bright hope for all 

that God holds in store for our future to-

gether.   

 With the arrival of the New Year, the 

young people of our Christian Education pro-

gram, which is active throughout the school 

year, look forward to one of our annual out-

reach projects.  Learning to be God’s hands in 

the world is a major objective of our program 

and so we organize opportunities for our chil-

dren to learn the joy of working together to 

serve.  This month the young people will be 

planning for our annual participation in the 

Souper Bowl of Caring, gathering together 

to make soup and raise money for local food 

pantries.   
 

 

 

 

LONGMEADOW SERVES! 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/
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Longmeadow 

Church Breakfast 
 

Start the New Year with breakfast 

at Longmeadow Church.  They are 

on January 7th and 21st  from 

6:30 – 10: 00 am.   The break-

fasts are the 1st and 3rd Satur-

days of each month at Longmeadow 

Congregational Church, 4 Wilson’s 

Crossing Rd.   Where else can you 

meet your old friends, catch up on 

town gossip and enjoy an “all you 

can eat breakfast”, of French 

toast, English muffins, eggs your 

way, pancakes, sausage, bacon, 

home fries, homemade beans and 

muffins, and beverages for a dona-

tion of $6 for adults, $3 for chil-

dren 6-12 and under 5 free?  

 We look forward to seeing 

you in the new year – wishing you 

and yours a very Happy New Year! 

School News 
 

Please join the AVS Renovation & 
Addition public informational ses-
sion on January 19th @6:30. We 

will be discussing renovation goals, 
plans, and projected costs. Free 

babysitting and building tours pro-
vided.  Check out FIXAVS.com for 

more information.  
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Auburn Residents 65 years young and older 

You are cordially invited to the 44th Annual 

Auburn Senior Citizen’s Holiday Dinner 

When: Saturday, January 28, 2017 

Time: 1:00 pm 

Where: Longmeadow Congregational Church 
(corner of Rt 121 and Wilson Crossing Rd) 

R.S.V.P. by January 17, 2017 to: 

Margie McEvoy 483-8689 or Mary Royer 483-5194 

(if no answer, leave a message if attending with how many) 

Please fill out the information below and bring it with you: 
 

Name ____________________________________________ 
 

Street  ___________________________________________ 

Massabesic Seniors News 

To all our senior friends…the Massabesic Seniors are going to be meeting at the 

Longmeadow Church starting on January 5, 2017. Our meetings are at 1:00 PM  

every Thursday.  Make it your New Year’s resolution to join us. 

In December we decorated mini Christmas trees to bring to our members who 

are unable to come to our regular meetings. 

We also celebrated the season with our annual Christmas Party.  This year we 

went to the Manchester Buffet.  Eighteen members and friends enjoyed the 

great food and an enthusiastic Yankee Swap was held.  Everyone went home with 

a gift and a gingerbread man baked and decorated by Paul and Lyn Therrien. 

Hope to see you at a meeting in 2017!  
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St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 

Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 

567 Manchester Rd. 

603-623-5429 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Study – The Gospel of Matthew:  The next 4-week session 

begins January 23 at 6:30 pm in the Church hall.  See our website 

or contact the parish office for more details. 

 

 

Youth Group Grades 5-8:  Friday, January 13, 6-8 pm.  Register on our website 

(stpeteraub@comcast.net). 

 

Youth Group Grades 9-12:  Thursday, January 19, 7-8:30 pm.  Register on our website 

(stpeteraub@comcast.net). 

 

Sock Drive:  The St. Peter Parish Women’s Guild will hold their annual 

Sock Drive on the last three weekends in January.  Collection baskets will 

be located at the entrances to the church.  The socks they collect will be 

donated to New Horizons, Liberty House, and Angie’s Place.  

 

 

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  The Rite of Christian Initiation of 

Adults (RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic 

faith, and growing in their relationship with God.  If you have never been baptized, have 

been baptized in another Christian tradition, or were baptized Catholic but have not re-

ceived the sacraments of First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and are interested in learn-

ing more about the Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA at 483-

5571, or the parish office at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 

Mass Schedule: 

Sat – 4:00 pm 

Sun – 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri – 7:00 am 

mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net
mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net
mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net
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NOTICE FROM THE TOWN CLERK  
AND SCHOOL DISTRICT CLERK 

 
 

The following positions will be up for election at the Town and School District Voting to 

be held on Tuesday, March 14, 2017.  The filing period runs from January 25, 2017 

through February 3, 2017.  You may file for any of these positions at the Town 

Clerk’s Office during regular business hours.  The Town Clerk’s Office will remain 

open for filings until 5:00pm on Friday, February 3rd. 

 

 

 

OFFICE INCUMBENT 

SELECTMAN – 3 YEARS RICHARD W. EATON 

TOWN CLERK – 3 YEARS KATHLEEN A. SYLVIA 

TAX COLLECTOR – 3 YEARS SUSAN N. JENKINS 

TREASURER – 3 YEARS CHRISTINE S. SOUCIE 

SUPERVISOR OF THE CHECKLIST – 1 YEAR JOANNE T. LINXWEILER 

    

LIBRARY TRUSTEE – 3 YEARS JOSEPH G. FOREST 

CEMETERY TRUSTEE – 3 YEARS VACANT 

TRUSTEE OF THE TRUST FUNDS – 3 YEARS BARBARA CARPENTER 

    

POLICE COMMISSION – 3 YEARS DAVID C. DION 

    

PLANNING BOARD – 3 YEARS PAULA T. MARZLOFF 

PLANNING BOARD – 1 YEAR STEVEN R. GRILLO 

    

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER – 3 YEARS MARK J. COMEAU 
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PARKS & RECREATION ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT  

 
 

The Town of Auburn, NH is seeking a part-time "hands on" administrative assistant for the Parks & 
Recreation Commission.  The position is responsible for coordinating and organizing various events 
and programs offer by the Commission; manage the parks and recreation budget and finances; co-
ordinating schedules for the use of various parks and recreation properties;  performing administra-
tive and clerical duties in support of the Commission, including taking minutes at their monthly meet-
ings; plan, schedule and organizing two Senior Citizen recreation trips per year;  maintain and up-
date the Parks & Recreation web pages; writes monthly article for Auburn Village Crier; prepares 
annual reports, and other similar duties.  The position is planned for 15 - 20 hours per week with of-
fice hours to be scheduled on two or three days, with the balance attending evening meetings or 
events. The ideal candidate shall have a strong customer service orientation, be able to multi-task 
and coordinate between volunteers, officials and the public, and have a minimum of three years of 
experience, preferably in a municipal setting.  Submit cover letter and resume to:  William Herman, 
Town Administrator, PO Box 309, Auburn, NH 03032, by the end of business January 9, 2017. EEO 

December 14, 2016 

Time to License 

Your Dog!!! 

Don’t forget your fur baby 

needs to be licensed by 

April 30th 2017!  

See the dog link at: 

www.auburnnh.us 

2017 BOAT REGISTRATION 

RENEWALS 

Don’t forget– You can re-

new your boat with us here 

at the Auburn Town Clerk’s 

Office. 

Mon. 10:00am-7:00pm 

Wed.-Thurs. 8:00am-2:00pm 

Fri. 8:00am-12 Noon 
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AUBURN HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION 

1911 –  Deerneck 

Bridge Tragedy 
 

By Dan Carpenter – President 

            
Winter brings ice but ice on a reservoir can be dangerous.  The Manchester Water Works pumps water out of 
Lake Massabesic’s back pond (West of Londonderry Turnpike) to supply water to the City of Manchester.  
The water flows from the front pond, under Deerneck bridge to the pumping station. In the winter, this flowing 
current creates thin ice, the surface appears to be safe but it can be dangerous! 
   
Partial article recounting the tragedy - Manchester Library (no headline or date) 
 
”…..able to grasp the bundle and there horror was complete at finding it to be the body of a man frozen fast 
to the ice.  By great effort they tore him loose and dragged him to safety, and reviving him, carried him to the 
home of William McPherson, where he was warmed and given dry clothing.  When able to talk he gave the 
particulars of the accident and word was immediately sent to the authorities, who at once began a search for 
the bodies of the two missing men.” 
 
“Faust could tell nothing of the cause of the accident…but he did tell of his struggles in the water, his attempt 
to grasp one of his companions, and his battle for life amid the breaking ice.  When he pulled himself to safe-
ty he was completely exhausted and numbed by the cold.  His wet clothing was frozen fast to the ice and had 
his rescuers not reached him when they did, it is probable that HE WOULD HAVE FROZEN TO DEATH as 
he was too far gone to be able to move…  
 
This spot is one of the most treacherous in the lake – in addition to being one of the deepest, being about 30 
feet deep, it is the last to freeze over.  When other portions of the lake are perfectly safe this stretch has to 
be negotiated with extreme caution.   
 
The Other Two Companions – the current sweeps toward the back pond and unless the progress of the 
other two bodies is stopped by some obstacle, they have probably been swept along with the current and the 
chances for recovery before spring is very slight.  It would be almost impossible to find them under the ice, 
although the Auburn authorities will use every means in their power to locate them...."    
The reporter informed Mrs. Hatch, mother of a two year old, of her loss - her husband, Arthur E. Hatch, age 
26, and her brother, William H. Whidden, age 29, both had drowned in Lake Massabesic. 
 
AUBURN TOWN REPORT – 1911  
 …”Paid to TF Dodge  - $13 for sundry persons to recover two bodies drowned in Lake Massabesic.” 
  

IMPORTANT DATES 

January 17th – General Meeting - AHA Building 

March 14th - Election Day Bake Sale  
 

www.auburnhistorical.org 
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Winter Back Safety Tips.      
Brought to you by CMC Outpatient Physical Therapy  
 

 

It’s that time of year again.  Soon the flakes will start falling and the sounds of shovels scraping the ground 
will fill the air.  Shoveling is hard work and can put a significant strain on your muscles, spine and heart. Ac-
cording to the US Consumer Products Safety Commission there were over 200,000 visits to emergency rooms, 
doctor’s offices and urgent care clinics in 2014 due to shoveling related injuries.   

Here are some tips to prevent snow removal injuries: 

 Warm-up before shoveling: 5-10 minutes of light aerobic exercise and gentle stretching can help to reduce 
muscle injuries.  

 Use proper mechanics: Use the stronger muscles of the legs to lift snow.  Keep your back straight and ab-
dominal muscles tight.  Avoid twisting your back by dumping snow directly in front versus over your 
shoulder.  Push rather than carry snow whenever you can.  Keep the weight of the shovel as close to you 
as possible. 

 Use the right equipment:  Have a variety of shovels for different types of snow.  Ergonomic shovels have 
an “S” shape that reduces the amount your back has to bend.   Make sure your boots have solid traction on 
ice.  Gloves with rubberized palms help prevent the shovel from twisting as you lift. 

 Make sure you’re healthy enough to shovel: A recent injury or health issue may limit your ability to partic-
ipate in a vigorous task like shoveling.  Speak with your doctor if you are unsure.   Have a back-up plan in 
case you are not able to shovel.    

 Pace yourself:  Take frequent breaks. Take smaller scoops to avoid overloading your spine. Stay hydrated. 

If you are experiencing back pain, consider contacting your medical provider for a referral to CMC’s Outpa-
tient Physical Therapy.  We have 3 convenient locations in Hooksett (603-314-5972), Manchester (603-641-
6700) and Bedford (603-314-4560).  
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Cub Scouts Pack 127            by Jocelyn Malenchini 

 

Happy New Year!  Auburn’s Cub Scouts wish you all a 2017 filled with 

trust, loyalty, helpfulness, friendliness, courtesy, kindness, obedience, 

cheer, thrift, bravery, cleanliness and reverence.* 

Our Arrow of Light dens have been very busy over the past month.  From 

Den 2, the Dragon patrol, den leader Jim Butts reports:  Tommy Lacroix has been 

working with his Lego robotics team, and going hunting.  Luke Melendy has been work-

ing on his Aware and Care elective and his Adventures in Science elective.  He’ll be 

working with a scientist and talking to someone that works with the disabled to learn 

more about their respective jobs.  He also went onstage at a Trans Siberian Orches-

tra concert.  The den also went to see the movie Moana. 

Den 7, the Eagle patrol, has been working steadily on its Arrow of Light requirements.  

For the Aware and Care elective they’ve tried such things as playing wiffle ball while 

wearing ear plugs to experience what it might be like to have a hearing impairment, or 

trying to tie their shoes while wearing bulky gloves to simulate dexterity impairment.  

In addition, they have recently placed a box at the Griffin Free Library for battery 

recycling.  Over the next few months they will be collecting spent batteries, size D or 

smaller, and delivering them for recycling on a weekly basis.  Look for the box on top 

of the low bookshelf as you enter the library. 

Other dens, Lion through Webelos, have been working steadily on their respective 

badges.  We wish all the Scouts our best as they complete their requirements and en-

joy the season.   

 
January 15, Sunday   Snowflake Shuffle water stop 

January 20, Friday, 7-8 PM  Pack Meeting, AVS Gym 

 

For more information on joining Auburn’s Cub Scouts, please contact:  
staceymelendy@gmail.com    
*Scout Law:  “A Scout is trustworthy, loyal, helpful, friendly, courteous, kind, obedi-

ent, cheerful, thrifty, brave, clean, and reverent.” 

Upcoming Cub Scout events include:  

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1746_com_zimbra_email%22));
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January 2017 
 

  Hello everyone! Once more we turn the page to 

yet another year! We make resolutions, promises 

to ourselves, and clear the slate for a better year 

than the one that has passed. And so it is for all 

of us at your Parks and Recreation Department. 

We hope all of you had a good 2016' and find 

yourselves a little better off, a little more fortu-

nate and more blessed going into 2017'. I know I 

am! Thanks to all of you that made 2016' the 

great success it was. From the town event at 

Wayne Eddows, to the concert series at Circle of 

Fun, to the senior barbecues and dinners and 

their senior trips, to the field usage and schedul-

ing of same with several different athletic organi-

zations, to the regular maintenance of all our 

parks, fields and facilities. Thank you for all your 

cooperation and help. 

  The only thing we have on the agenda for Janu-

ary is the use of the skating rinks that were re-

paired over the summer. Hopefully Mother Na-

ture cooperates so we can use them more than 

last year. We will be having the winter fest on 

Saturday, 2/11/17'. There will be a DJ, open skat-

ing, events for the kids, a sliding hill (if we get 

enough snow, and thanks to Mike Dross and his 

crew) and several other fun things to make the 

day entertaining. That day we will also have the 

annual tree burning thanks to our wonderful Fire 

Department. It should keep everyone nice and 

warm. We hope to see all of you there and more 

details for the event will be in the February Crier. 

  Good luck with all your resolutions, anyone who 

knows me can guess what mine is! 

Mike Dobmeier, Interim Secretary, Auburn Parks 

and Recreation Dept. 

Parks and Recreation 
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Police News 

Hello Auburn Residents, 

Each month I sit down to write an article from the police department for the Crier.  I try to keep it 

relevant, informative, and a connection to what is happening with the police department.  Sometimes I 

struggle trying to find a topic.  Tonight, is not one of those nights.  There are not enough pages in the 

Crier to hold all I wish I could say in more detail, so I will keep it brief.  And while I try to focus on 

the police department, this month I want to focus on each of you, the residents of Auburn, the com-

munity, and the organizations within this community. 

Once again, I am humbled and blown away by the response of the Auburn Safety Complex Giving Tree.  

I came home after our Wrap Up Giving Tree Party, reflecting on all that you have done for members 

of the community over the last seven weeks.  More than once I stepped out of the Safety Complex 

because I felt myself beginning to be overcome with emotions.  I, too, live in a small town, and I love 

my small-town community.  But they can’t hold a candle to this community. 

To the children of Auburn, you have amazed us with your generosity and we are thankful for all you 

have done to help us.   

All the items have been successfully delivered to the families here in Auburn.  With each delivery, the 

families were forever grateful for the assistance, and we wanted to pass that thanks along to each of 

you.  Because of the overwhelming generosity of the residents, we can say with confidence that the 

residents and children of Auburn will have a magical and happy Christmas. 

From the men and woman of the Safety Complex, thank you.  We hope that everyone had safe and 

happy holidays. 

Melissa@thePD 
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Winter Tracking Series - Mysteries of the Forest: 

Tracking NH’s Animals (without snowshoes) 

Saturday, January 14, 10-11:30 am   Cost: Individu-

als $7 M/$9 NM; Families $15 M/$20 NM  

Leader: Angie Krysiak, Program Director 

The art of tracking is like learning to solve a mystery.  

Who left these prints?  What were they doing?  

Where were they going?  Join us as we learn the ba-

sics of tracking some of NH’s common winter ani-

mals.  We’ll put our new knowledge to the test with a 

walk to see what tracks and sign we can find.  Suita-

ble for any age.  Dress to be outside. 

Note: this program does NOT include the use of 

snowshoes. 

 

Coastal Birding at Hampton Beach State Park with 

JoAnn O’Shaughnessy 

Wednesday, Jan 18, 9am-2:30pm  Cost: $6 M/$9 NM 

per trip 

Enjoy looking for coastal bird with avid birder JoAnn 

O'Shaughnessy. Meet at the Hampton Beach State 

Park parking lot at 9 and carpool from there to 

coastal hot spots.  Pre-registration is required as the 

meeting spot may change due to tides and bird activi-

ty.  Call Joann at (603) 494-4209 to register.  Adults 

only, please. 

 

Nature Café Friday, Jan. 20th  7-8:30– Bird Friendly 

Buildings with Laura Demming 

Cost: $5 per person, Free for Massabesic Volunteers 

Birds can’t see glass and every year in the United 

States, hundreds of millions of birds die by colliding 

head-on with windows, doors, bus shelters, noise bar-

riers, and other structures.  Most deaths are from the 

millions of homes, schools, and other smaller build-

ings across the landscape.  The good news is that 

there are solutions!  Come learn about Bird-friendly 

Buildings and how you can make your home safer 

for birds. 

Winter Shelter Building Workshop 

Saturday, January 21, 1-3pm Cost: Individuals $7 M/

$9 NM; Families $15 M/$20 NM   

Jake King of Thrive Outdoors will go over tips and 

tricks to building your own winter shelter, then you’ll 

go outside and build one! All ages welcome.  Dress 

to be outside and playing in the snow. 

 

ART EXHIBIT  - The Whole Flock Through  

January 27 

Artists from "The Art Group" and "Don's Carving 

Studio" collaborated on this exhibition of bird carv-

ings and paintings in oils, pastels, and watercolors.  

These artists has been working together for over 

twenty years and are showcasing exceptional works! 

 

Winter Tracking Series - Mysteries of the Forest: 

Tracking NH’s Animals (WITH snowshoes) 

Saturday, January 28, 10-noon  Leader: Dorise Alex-

ander, NHA naturalist 

Cost:  Individuals $10 M/$15 NM, Families $25 M/

$35 NM (includes snowshoe rental) 

Start with our naturalist for an indoor introduction to 

the art of tracking animals-learn about prints, scat, 

and other sign of a variety of NH’s winter mammals.  

We’ll also touch on the history and types of snow-

shoes, then put on a pair and head outside to look for 

animal signs.  All ages welcome but snowshoes for 

children under 8 are limited.  Dress to be outside. 

Note: this program DOES include the use of snow-

shoes as part of the program. 

 

 

JANUARY HAPPENINGS AT 
NHA MASSABESIC CENTER 

Next Page... 
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PRE-SCHOOL/HOMESCHOOL 

Wednesdays, 10-11:30   Cost:  $12 M / $15 NM (per 

child/parent pair) 

Parents are required to stay and encouraged to partic-

ipate. Please dress to be outside and wear appropriate 

footwear. Pre-registration required for all classes.  

Call us at 668-2045 or visit http://

www.nhaudubon.org/learn/ to register online. Clas-

ses continue into June-check our website for listings! 

 

Wee Wonders (ages 4-6) Led by Kim Murphy  
Jan 18 Weathering Winter:  Discover the changing seasons 

through hands-on activities, songs, crafts, stories, and outdoor 

discovery!  Today’s New England winters may be cold, or mild 

snowy or bare. But there is one thing you can always count on: 

they are always unpredictable! Come and learn about some of 

the winter weather we may see in our state, and how it happens. 

Be prepared to go outside, as we will want to experience it first 

hand!! 

 

Junior Explorers (ages 7-12) led by Kelly Dwyer 

Jan 18 Phenology Focus: Biodiversity Connections.  

Students will discover the interconnectedness of 

NH’s biomes, habitats and ecosystems through the 

lens of phenology. We head outside for an assess-

ment of MAC’s winter biodiversity! Phenology is the 

study of cyclic and seasonal natural phenomena, es-

pecially in relation to climate and plant and animal 

life.   Join us as we explore natural history topics and 

the effects of seasonal weather trends on our various 

plants and animal systems.   

 

Snowshoe Rentals!  

Tuesday through Saturday between 9 am and 2 pm  

Cost: $8 M / $10 NM dollars per pair 

Enjoy nature in winter at the Massabesic Audubon 

Center as you trek the trails on snowshoes! Snow-

shoes for use on-site and only if there is at least 6” of 

snow cover. Limited pairs available for little chil-

dren.  Call to reserve if bringing a large party. 

 

Registration Now Open for February Fun Camp 

(Monday, Feb 27-Friday, Mar 3) 

Continued... 

http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/
http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/


 

Page 20 Auburn Vi l lage Cr ier  www.auburnnh.us                                           December 2016 

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 

month.  

Please send all articles in a word document,  e-mail attachment 

to:  townhall@townofauburnnh.com                603-483-2281 Ext. 106 

  

Auburn Village Crier 

 c/o Patricia Rousseau 

 PO Box 146 

 Auburn, NH 03032 

EDITORIAL POLICY 

The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 

newsletter (11issues/year) published by the 

Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve the 

community by providing information of interest 

to Auburn residents.  As a monthly publication, 

the newsletter is not a forum to air opinions as 

it is not able to provide equal time standards.  

With a diversity of views and opinions among 

the residents of the Town, it is the policy of the 

AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER not to publish 

editorials or letters to the editor that advocate 

any political or policy viewpoint. 

 Ad Prices 

Business Card: $45 

3.5” X 3”: $65 

7.5” X 3”: $85 

Half Page: $135 

Full Page: $220 

Checks payable to: 

Town of Auburn 

Multi-Month Discounts 
available 

Presorted Standard                         
U.S. Postage                

PAID                                    
Auburn, NH 03032  

Permit No. 3 

 CARRIER ROUTE PRESORT 

POSTAL CUSTOMER CR: 

Auburn Village Crier 

 

 
 

Susan Tillery 
      REALTOR®, Managing Broker 

 

  Happy New Year!!! 

 

     Cell (682-8409)    Office (244-3222) 

         Email, Susan.Tillery@comcast.net     Web, www.SusanTillery.com 

           EXPECT HONESTY, INTEGRITY, SUCCESS, and CONFIDENTIALITY 

mailto:Susan.Tillery@comcast.net
http://www.SusanTillery.com

